MINUTES OF CASCADES CLUB EXECUTIVE MEETING SEPTEMBER 14, 1981

The meeting was held at the Cascades Club and commenced at 8:17 p.m. Norm Grant, Bob Ross, Preston Wilson, Carol Stewart, Keith Saunders, John Kranenburg and Don Johnston attended. The minutes were read by the secretary. Keith made a motion that they be accepted, seconded by John and carried.

BUSINESS ARISING

- Mail Box Put up to receive guest fees from members.
- Insurance Plexiglass not yet up. John mentioned that it is important as it is a prerequisite of our insurance
- Rink Subject dropped as we do not have enough water at this time.
- Ballfield We've gone as far as we can go as we need more fill and there isn't any available at this time.

Wayne Rostad Concert - Still no exact date.

TREASURER'S REPORT

We have approximately \$1750 on hand with the back taxes paid. We owe \$1400 to the Squash side so therefore only \$350.00 is the Clubs.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- Memberships Keith reported that 70 families have renewed for this year with only 50% of the squash members paid up. John is to write a form letter for Keith to send to non-paid members. Keith motioned that the Club accept John and Raymonde Cahill as new members, seconded by Carol and carried.
- Newsletter There is going to be a "Coming Events" section in the News for minimal cost.
- Youth Committee A dance was held August 21 and made 21.75. Movie night on September 25, 1981.
- Recreation Ball is not yet finished. The juniors are in the finals with Chelsea after beating Farm Point Looking into getting badges or medallions for the kids.
- Special Events Corn Roast had a very poor showing.
 We have been granted \$500.00 to assist with
 the B.b.q.

NEW BUSINESS

Charitable Status - Preston made a motion that he look into the Cascades Club becoming recognized as a "charitable organization". Keith seconded and carried.

- (continued ... Cascades Executive Meeting, September 14)
- Grants Carol to write a letter to Michel Gratton asking for funds.
- Squash Keith is concerned that the Squash side is not fulfilling its obligations i.e. no evidence that they are trying to get new members. Bob to arrange a combined meeting to discuss problems.
- Name Carol turned in letter from Quebec saying that "Club de Cascades" would be an acceptable name. To be turned over to Mel MacLeod.
- Maintenance Alan asked about leaking roof. Winterization of Club as well as maintenance to be dicussed at next meeting.

At 9:35 the meeting turned to discussing the final aspects of the B.b.q. preparations and sales.